
WAITANGI TRIBUNAL 

CONCERNING the Treaty of Waitangi Act 1975 

MEMORANDUM OF THE CHAIRPERSON 

1. This memorandum provides notice to all parties and the public that during the December 
2023 to 2024 period the Tribunal registry will be closed from 18 December 2023 to 8 
January 2024.

2. The Tribunal registry will still receive filing via email (WT.Registrar@justice.govt.nz), but 
no filing or queries will be dealt with until the registry opens in the new year on 8 
January 2024, and any filing received during this period will be dated accordingly.

3. Urgent applications will still be considered by the Deputy Chairperson during this period.

A copy of this direction is to be sent to Tribunal Members, Tribunal Unit Staff, inquiry 
distribution lists and uploaded to the Tribunal website.  

DATED at Wellington this 5th day of December 2023 

Chief Judge Dr C Fox 
Chairperson 
WAITANGI TRIBUNAL 


